International Task Force Minutes

February 18-25, 2015

Belize

The International Task Force meeting convened at 4:00 p.m. with the sharing of joys and concerns.  Jimeka opened the meeting with prayer.


Present:  Lisa Leverette (Chairperson), Rebecca Reyes, Jimeka Holloway, Cynthia White (Staff), Teresa Bidart (Staff) 

Excused: Cathryn Surgenor

 Staff was asked to report on the current International Task Force budget for the May meeting.

Cynthia reported that we have sent letters to our intermediary partners informing them that we cannot provide funds for 2015 because of a significant decline in our funds. The letters have been sent to Ce-Mujer, DPG, CREAS, and the Presbyterian Church of Rwanda.
The International Task Force approved to allocate $20, 000 to West Africa Initiative in 2015.
The first meeting scheduled for the International T/F in Belize City on Wednesday February 18 was canceled because the group had the date mixed up. In the future more detailed date confirmation is expected to avoid this misunderstanding. Staff was asked to send a letter to them acknowledging this visit and informing them about the possibility of a future visit at the end of this year.

On Thursday February 19 the members of the Task Force and staff met with Nigel Petillo and David Barnett, President and Vice-president of BGYEA (Belize Grassroots Youth Employment Association). This organization works on lands issues, making petitions to the Government to obtain members land ownership and developing infrastructure.  Following introductions the SDOP team explained the SDOP criteria. The group indicated they fully understood. It was recommended that they contact the Belize Cooperative Department for their capacity building needs. Staff was asked to send a thank you letter and encourage them to be in contact with us with any questions.
On Thursday night the team met with Froyla Tzalam to plan the visits and workshop the following day. She updated the group on her current activities and helped to schedule the visits. 

On Friday morning we met over breakfast with Andres Bo, one of the members of the Crisque Sarco community who does wood carving.   We introduced the team and explained the work of SDOP.  In Crisque Sarco community members works separately.  

The same day the SDOP team visited the Brightstars Women Group in Midway Village. This is a group on 6 Mayan women who have worked together for 2 years. Sixty families live in this village and they do agriculture activities to make a living. The group produces corn, green peppers, and pumpkins. The SDOP team explained the SDOP criteria and the importance to add more members to the group because of the necessity to be at least 10 group members to receive the SDOP grant.
Later on the team had a meeting with two members of the Barranco community. This is a group of farmers. The two members that attended this meeting plant cassava for a living along with 8 community members. The group members do not work in collaboration neither do they distribute their profit equally. The SDOP criteria was explained. By consensus it was agreed that the work being done in Barranco would not meet the SDOP criteria.
Staff was asked to send a thank you letter to Froyla for helping with the meetings. The letter should encourage Froyla to continue sharing the SDOP application with groups that might meet the SDOP criteria.
On Saturday morning the team visited the Big Falls group who recently submitted an application. By consensus the Task Force denied the request because there was not demonstrated need. The group is requesting funds for a building yet they have an unused building available for this project.
The SDOP Team visited with the Marigold Women’s Group which was funded in 2013. Staff was asked to send a thank you letter for their welcoming and time and letting know them how proud SDOP is of the goals that they have achieved.

On Saturday afternoon the SDOP team visited the Trio Farmers Group, a group that was recently approved by the Task Force. The team let them know that their first payment was in process with the Accounting Department and they should receive it soon. The group was ecstatic to receive the news. Staff was asked to send a thank you letter for their welcoming. 
One hour later the SDOP team was headed to Bella Vista Village to visit a group El Paraiso Agriculture Cooperative Society, Ltd. visited by Cathy and Lisa last November. Much to the surprise of the SDOP team the group had already began the construction of the building that they will like to use as a distribution center. This was what they have requested funds from SDOP for. The Task Force asked the group to submit an updated budget.
The International Task Force will inform the National Committee of the VALIDATION AND FUNDING this program upon receiving a revised budget.
On Saturday afternoon the SDOP Team met with contact person of the Placencia Tour Guides Cooperative in Placencia. Brian updated the team on their current activities. The group just sent the required document to process the technical assistance funds. 
On Sunday morning the SDOP Team visited with the Seine Bight Council. The Council has a new secretary who participated in the meeting along the Council President and several other members of the Council. The Council shared with SDOP team a file explaining the project of transformation of the historical water reservoir to a Garifuna Museum of Culture and History. The Task Force wished the community success in moving forward with this project, they informed them that it would not meet the SDOP funding criteria.
On Monday was scheduled a meeting with Mr. Lewis, of the agricultural school in Dangriga. Mr. Lewis cancelled the meeting due to not being able to pull together group members. The group is making slow yet steady progress toward possible application.  A phone or e-mail check-in with the group should be attempted during the next visit.

On Tuesday morning SDOP met with the Director of the Belize Department of Cooperatives and the Cooperatives Officers from the District of Stann Creek and Toledo. The cooperatives officers have supported the work and the grant applications submitted to SDOP by several groups. The meeting was informative and productive.  Garth Murillo, the Director of the Department recommended that a document be produced with the experiences of this collaboration. All agreed. The Department of Cooperative will send a plan that they are preparing for this year to be reviewed by the Task Force and check the activities that we can collaborate. During the meeting the officers talked about the needs of capacity building trainings. SDOP will look for capacity building opportunities and shared with them.

The whole group shared lunch together at the Sandy Beach restaurant in Hopkins.

On Tuesday afternoon, the SDOP team met with the Sandy Beach Women’s Cooperative. The group has recently submitted a breakdown of a budget to continue their project. Lisa informed them that their requests have been approved.
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The International Task Force will inform the National Committee that they VALIDATED AND FUNDED this program for $29,687.25 U.S. in 2 payments (the first for $22,000 and a second for $7687.25 in order to purchase building materials in bulk capturing saving opportunities.


As the newest member on the Task Force and first time visit to Sandy Beach Jimeka noted how impressed she was with this courageous group of women.  As always, the Task Force members were very satisfied with this visit.
The Task Force discussed the lack of community activity and response to SDOP efforts in Dangriga.  Because of this lack of response the Task Force decided future visits will be in other areas of Stann Creek rather than Dangirga. Staff asked to explore the possibilities.
Future meetings

A conference call will be scheduled if new proposal or applications are received.

Next meeting will be in September with the national Committee.

Respectfully submitted,

Teresa Bidart, Recorder

